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    ICC Approves ComEd, Ameren Procurement Plans

The Illinois Commerce Commission today approved, with modifications, ComEd’s and Ameren Illinois’ plans for purchasing a portion of the electricity required to supply residential and small commercial customers beginning in June, 2008. 

The Commission’s order complies with a new law creating an Illinois Power Agency to oversee the procurement of electricity beginning next year for residential and small commercial bundled customers.

Supplier contracts for providing all power requirements were previously entered into pursuant to an auction process undertaken in 2006.  Approximately one-third of those supply contracts will expire on May 31, 2008.  The new plans approved today, along with financial swap contracts entered into pursuant to the requirements in the Illinois law, will be used to meet approximately one-third of customers’ electricity requirements from June, 2008 through May, 2009.

On May 31, 2009, another one-third of the existing supplier contracts entered into under the 2006 auction process will expire.  Beginning in June, 2009, additional electricity required to meet the needs of the utilities' residential and small commercial bundled customers will be acquired through a process overseen by the Illinois Power Agency.  

ComEd and Ameren Illinois utilities will continue to deliver the electricity to their customers.

The new law required a Commission decision on the current utility proposals within 60 days to ensure that utilities have adequate time to procure electricity supplies and file new tariffs to implement their plans before the June delivery date. 

In their initial procurement filings, the utilities identified the portfolio of power and energy products they would need to supply electricity to their customers from June, 2008 through May, 2009.

New rates for electricity are expected to be in place in June.  The rates could go up or down depending on the cost of power purchased by the utilities. 
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